
A prolonged dry spell along the eastern Beartooth front during December-January promoted depth hoar
development in areas holding shallow snowpacks. In the past week (2/3/20 -> 2/8/20) the Red Lodge front
received approximately 4' of new snow, accompanied by NNW winds up to 40mph. We found propagation in
our formal ECT stability tests and observed many cases of 'whoomphing' and shooting cracks close to the skin
tracks. We found low angle slopes (~25deg) to provide good and supportable skiing, however caution should be
exercised when entering steeper and exposed terrain. Photo: Beartooth Mountain Guides, Level 1 course
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